
A special thank you to all 

the organizations and peo-

ple who donated food and 

other items for our Fall 

Fun Fest. The Spittlemeis-

ter family for donating time 

and food for the 5K Trail 

Run/Hike. Don Kessel for 

the nature books for our 

library.  
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Å Free snow shoe rental  

Dependent on weather  

Availability may vary 

Å Free use of GPS units which can be used for:  

Geocaching ð the treasure hunting game  

Tracking the length and path of a hike or run 

Å A subscription to our quarterly newsletter 

Includes a program calendar, notes from the naturalist, and educational articles 

Å E-mail notification of upcoming events 

We hope you have a chance to come enjoy the trails which offer a variety of paths ranging from be-

ginner to more advanced for hiking, snowshoeing, and running. While you are here, be sure to watch 

for a diverse population of birds (such as the Great Blue Heron, Scarlet Tanager, and Wood Duck) 

and other wildlife (from frogs and turtles to coyote and deer). Make sure you also stop in the Nature 

Center to report your sightings, get any questions you have answered, browse through the nature 

library, and view our live animal exhibits. 

The Pringle Nature Center, Inc. is a 501(c)3 Non-Profit organization and your dona-

tion/membership is tax-deductible. Many thanks for your continued support of the Pringle Nature 

Center which enabled us to serve the educational and recreational needs of 7,262 children and adults 

during the past year. 

 

 

 

Barry Thomas 

Board Chairman 

Membership fees help provide funding to purchase 

supplies for our educational programs such as our 

Junior Naturalist camp. 

Photo Courtesy of Lyndon Fenske 

Fall Fun Fest and 5K Run/Hike 

The Pringle Nature Center offers a variety of 

activities for people of all ages to enjoy natureõs 

renewal. If you are receiving this electronically, 

you should have received your membership re-

newal in the mail. If you havenõt, please let us 

know. With your membership you will be able to 

take advantage of the following (until January 

2016): 

ω 25% discount for childrenõs activities 

Including summer camp and birthday parties 

Does not include Scouting Programs 

ω Free or reduced rate on all general          

programs 

Including guided hikes, educational lectures, and 

more 
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Parents, it may seem awhile 

away, but underneath all the 

white snow, a world of adven-

ture lies waiting to be explored. 

Have your children come join 

us next summer for a  season 

of fun and adventure with sum-

mer camp. If you would like 

more information please call us 

at 262-857-8008 or e-mail us at         

naturalist@pringlenc.org 

Wish list 

Pringle Nature Center is 
growing and with that, we 
are looking for help. Big or 
small, your donation is 
greatly appreciated. Your 
donations are tax 
deductible. Thank you in 
advance! 

¶ Childrenõs rain and 
winter coats 

¶ Childrenõs winter gear 

¶ Binoculars 

¶ 3-4 Large storage 
containers 

¶ Turtle food & tank 
filters 

¶ Votive candles for 
candlelight hikes 

¶ Ink (Hp 950 and 951) 

¶ Thermal laminating 
pouches 

¶ Copy paper 

This past September, Eagle 

Scout Matt Curry completed 

his project for the nature cen-

ter. Curry built an amphithea-

ter Stage by our fire pit. 

Pringle wanted a stage by the 

amphitheater so that the center 

could do more programs at the 

park. We hope to get bluegrass 

bands as well as have wedding 

ceremonies there. 

With a grant for the Kenosha 

Rotary, we were able to have 

electricity run down to the 

stage. The county electrician 

ran the wiring and installed the 

lights on the stage. A few years 

ago, board member Warren 

Leisemann donated speakers 

which will also go there. 

The stage will be available to 

rent. A price has not been set 

at this time. 

Sometime in the spring we will 

have a dedication ceremony. 

Watch our òEventsó page on 

our website for the date and 

time.  

in the Chicagoland area each 

year through activities based 

on education, restoration, and 

exploration. 

With the program over 20 

years old, the partnership is 

revising the program. 

Mighty Acorns® will now be a 

3rd through 5th grade program 

as it was hard to get 6th grade 

classes to do the program. It is 

now aligned to the Next Gen-

In 1993, the Mighty Acorns® 

program was created in a col-

laboration between The Nature 

Conservancy and Forest Pre-

serve District of Cook County, 

Illinois. It was soon adopted by 

Chicago Wilderness and was 

expanded in 1998. 

The Mighty Acorns® program 

introduces thousands of 4th 

through 6th graders to nature 

and conservation stewardship 

eration Science Standards. 

Many of the activities are also 

updated to cover todayõs envi-

ronmental issues. 

The new program is being test-

ed through a few of the partner 

sites and will roll out for the 

2015-16 school year. 

If your child(ren)õs class or 

school would benefit from this 

program, contact the nature 

center at 262-857-8008. 

Amphitheater Stage Completed by Eagle Scout 

Mighty Acorns® Update 

The completed stage which we hope to host bluegrass 

bands as well as weddings. 

more Maples to tap making it a 

better sugar bush. 

Maple syruping began with the 

Native Americans would use 

their tomahawks to gauge a 

òVó into the trunk of the tree 

and use birch baskets to catch 

the sap.  

They had many ways of turn-

ing the sap into syrup. By 

throwing hot stones into it, 

boiling the sap in clay pots, or 

leaving it to freeze overnight 

and take the ice off the top. 

When the Europeans came to 

America, they modified the 

process. 

It takes 40 gallons of sap to 

make one gallon of syrup and 

it takes a long time to boil it 

down. Boil it long enough and 

you have sugar. 

If you join us on one of the 

hike days, you will get a chance 

to taste the sap. The hike is 

free, but donations are greatly 

appreciated. 

Maple Syrup Hikes 

Once again, Pringle has been 

invited to lead maple syrup 

hikes at Petrifying Springs 

County Park. The hikes will be 

held on Saturday, March 14th 

and 28th at 11:00 a.m., 1:00 

p.m., and 2:30 p.m. starting at 

Pavilion #6. 

The reason Pringle holds the 

program at Pets is because 

Bristol Woods is an Oak Sa-

vannah - which means the 

woods here are mainly Oak 

trees whereas Pets has many 



Motherõs Day Ephemeral Brunch and 

Spring Wildflower Walk 

Sunday, May 10th, 10:00 a.m. ð 1:00 p.m. 

Celebrate the special woman in your life with a 

gift of nature. Bring the mom in your life out to 

Pringle for a light brunch and then on the hour, 

a naturalist will led a hike to see the spring 

ephemeral wildflowers that are blooming.  Pre-

registration is due by Friday, May 9th at 

3:00 p.m. When calling please indicate 

your hike time preference of 10:30, 11:30 

or 12:30. Friends: $10/General Public: $12 
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Spring Calendar 

Beginning Geocaching 

Saturday, April 11th 

1:00 p.m. and 2:30 p.m. 

Join us for a short informational session on how 

to use a GPS and the rules for Geocaching before 

heading out with a naturalist to search for the 

caches. Bring your own GPS or check out one of 

ours to go out on this high tech game of hide 

and seek. 

Friends: $3/General Public: $5 

Valentineõs Snowshoe Candlelight Hike 

Saturday, February 14th, 6:00 p.m. ð 9:00 p.m. 

Enjoy the winter wonderland at night with family, friends, and loved ones while on the candlelit trail at Bristol Woods County Park. 

Warm up afterwards by the cracking fire and refreshments will be served inside the nature center. Come and leave when you like. 

Friends: Free/General Public: $5.00 

Leave No Child Inside: Come and Explore 

Tuesday to Friday, April 7th to 10th 

10:00 a.m. ð 3:00 p.m. each day 

Instead of staying cooped up inside all of spring 

break, come out to Pringle Nature Center to see 

what is trying to bloom and crawling around! 

Come and leave when you like. 

Tuesday - Drip, Drop, Pond 

Wednesday - Follow a Trail  

Thursday - Birdõs the Word 

Friday - Forest Frolic 

Free 

Maple Syrup Hike at Petrifying Springs  

Saturday, March 14th and  

Saturday, March 28th, 11:00/1:00/2:30  

With warmer weather, that can only mean one 

thing - itõs time for Maple Syrup! Join us for one 

of three hikes that day in Petrifying Springs 

County Park. Meet at Pavilion #6. 

Free; donations accepted 

Plant Exchange 

Saturday, May 9th, 1:00 p.m. ð 2:30 p.m. 

Have plants you must prune or cull? How about 

trading your excess with others? Take home 

new plants for your yard and have an instant 

new garden. No time to re-pot your donations? 

No problem ð bags and newspaper will do. 

Free 

Leave No Child Inside: Snow Day 

Saturday, January 24th, 10:00 a.m. ð 3:00 p.m. 

Just because itõs cold out doesnõt mean thereõs nothing to do - there are many ways to enjoy the winter weather. 

Different activities are scheduled throughout the day; come and leave when you like. Free 

Great Backyard Bird Count - Build Your Own Bird Feeder 

Saturday, February 7th, 1:00 p.m. ð 2:30 p.m. 

Join us the weekend before the GBBC to build your own feeder to count birds at during the Count. We will offer a short ID session, how 

to report data for the count, and some fun activities to learn about birds. Supplies are limited. Pre-registration required. 

Please bring your own hammer. Feeder Price: Friends: $10.00/General Public: $12.00 

Leave No Child Inside: Owl Prowl 

Friday, March 6th, 7:00 p.m. ð 8:00 p.m. 

Join a naturalist as we see how amazing our feathered friends are and call them to see if theyõll call back. We will try to call Screech 

Owls and Great Horned Owls, both of which have been heard in the park. Pre-registration required.  

Friends: $3.00/General Public: $5.00 

Leave No Child Inside: Skyõs the Limit 

Saturday, February 22nd, 11:00 a.m. ð 12:00 p.m. 

Come and explore the night sky during the daytime! Join us as we use the inflatable StarLab  

Planetarium to look at the night sky and see what causes the seasons. Space is limited.  

Pre-registration required. Children first grade and older are welcome. Children must be accompanied by an adult. Friends: 

$4.50/General Public: $6.00 

Vernal Equinox Night Hike 

Friday, March 20th, 7:00 p.m. ð 8:30 p.m. 

Get rid of the winter blues and help us welcome spring. We will search for the early spring risers that live in the park 

as well as learn how different cultures welcomed the longer days and warmer weather. Please leave your flashlights at 

home as they will spoil the experience. Pre-registration required.  Friends: Free/General Public: $5.00 

Teacher Naturalist Volunteer Training 

Wednesday, March 25th, Thursday, March 26th, and Friday, March 27th    

Are you interested in nature and would love to share that curiosity with the next generation? Pringle Nature Center is offering training 

sessions for the classes we offer to school groups. Check out our website for the educational programs we offer that might interest you. 

Come for some or all of the sessions.  

Wednesday, March 25th: Kindergarten Programs 11:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m.; First Grade 1:00 p.m.-2:00 p.m. 

Thursday, March 26th : Second Grade 10:00 a.m.-11:30 a.m.; Third Grade 1:00 p.m.-2:30 p.m. 

Friday, March 27th : Fourth Grade 10:00 a.m.-11:30 a.m.; Fifth Grade 1:00 p.m.-2:30 p.m. 

To register for programs, please call the nature center or go to http://ow.ly/oq8qp to 

register online. Program cancellation due to weather is rare. 

Snowshoe Rental at Kenosha County Parks Ice Fishing Derby in KD Park 

Saturday, January 17th, 8:00 a.m. ð 11:00 a.m. 

Join Pringle out at KD Park for an enjoyable romp through the woods. There must be 4ó of snow on the ground in order to use the 

snowshoes. Friends: Free/General Public: $5.00 

Science Saturday 

Saturdays, February 14th and April 11th, 10:00 a.m. ð 11:00 a.m. 

If youõre in sixth to ninth grade, come out to Pringle to try your hands at some fun experiments. 

February ð May the Force be with You. See how levers and pulleys work to make the job easier then try to lift a log in the woods. 

April ð Mystery Mixtures. Determine what your mixture is made of. 

Friends: $6.00/General Public: $8.00 




